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PARENTAL WEEKLY UPDATE – 2nd July 2015 
(also available on our website) 

 

Dear Parents and Carers 
 
Saturday evening saw the last of our big scale 75th anniversary events for the year. The school hosted the 
Jazz Spectacular. The evening featured four jazz bands included the beginner Jazz ensemble led my Mr 
aƛƪŜ hΩbŜƛƭƭΣ ǘƘŜ {ŎƘƻƻƭ Ψ!ƭƭ ǎǘŀǊΩǎΩ WŀȊȊ ōŀƴŘ ƭŜŘ ōȅ aǊǎ DǳƛƴŀƴŜΣ ǘƘŜ Ȅ-student band which involved many 
of our alumni students and a staff trad jazz band. The quality of the music was astonishing and it was a real 
pleasure to be involved.  Thank you to all parents who attended the evening. The event had been sold out 
for some time so please do book early if you wish to come along next year. 
 
Since our last Parental Bulletin, we have had so many enrichment learning opportunities in school: high 
quality lessons continue to be delivered and this will be the case until the end of the term;  we had some 
year 6 students from local primary schools working with our EST (Environment sustainability team) last 
Friday afternoon; the Year 3 Primary Schools Big Sing on Monday; our Silver DoE practice expedition; Year 8 
Geography Field Trips to Norfolk;  a wide range of sporting fixtures; two KS 3 and 4 Drama presentations; 
our Year 12 UCAS information evening; Year 7 trip to Stotfold Mill (today); Year 8 Vocational morning 
(today); Year 11 Prom this evening at the Spirella Ballroom in Letchworth. Alongside these events our 
ΨǊŜƎǳƭŀǊΩ ŜȄǘǊŀ-curricular activities continue to run. I am looking forward to the School Sports Day next 
Friday (10th June) and am hoping for good weather.  
 
We have had some extraordinarily warm weather over the past few days and we have tried to manage this 
as best we can. Can I please ask parents to ensure their son or daughter has a bottle of water with them 
every day and there are plenty of water fountains around school to refill. During this warm weather, 
students may take off their tie and jacket if they wish, but I ask that students come to and from school in 
full uniform. Thank you for your co-operation on this.  
 
Please may I remind you that the school is closed tomorrow, Friday 3rd July.  
 
Kind regards, 
 
Tim Litchfield 
Headteacher 
 

 Dates for your diary: 
03/07/2015 Friday INSET DAY 

04/07/2015 Saturday Gold DofE Expedition Training, 10am-3pm 
Yr 11 (15 students) Go Ballistic, Royston, 8am - 12.45pm 

05/07/2015 Sunday   

06/07/2015 Monday Yr 7 E-Safety Day 
Yr 10 Summer House Matches (including some Yr 12 students), 8.55am-1.20pm 

07/07/2015 Tuesday Yr 7 Summer House Matches (including some Yr 12 students), 8.55am-1.20pm 

08/07/2015 Wednesday   

09/07/2015 Thursday Yr 6 Intake Day 
Yr 6 Parents Information Evening, 6pm in the Hall 

 
 
 



Where are they now? 
 
David Rhodes ……(latest news) 
¢ƘƛƴƎǎ ƘŀǾŜ ƳƻǾŜŘ ƻƴ ŦǊƻƳ ƭŀǎǘ ǿŜŜƪΩǎ ƴŜǿǎ ǎƻ ǿŜ ǘƘƻǳƎƘǘ ǿŜ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƪŜep you up to date.  After 
ŜǎǎŜƴǘƛŀƭƭȅ ƻǇŜƴƛƴƎ ά¢ƘŜ DƭŀǎǘƻƴōǳǊȅ CŜǎǘƛǾŀƭέ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ tŀǊƪ {ǘŀƎŜΣ wIh59{ ǇƭŀȅŜŘ ŀ ǎǘƻǊƳƛƴƎ ǎŜǘΣ ŀƴ 
ƛƴŎǊŜŘƛōƭŜ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜ ŦƻǊ ƘƛƳ ŀƴŘ Ƙƛǎ ōŀƴŘΦ  IŜ ŀƭǎƻ ǇŜǊŦƻǊƳŜŘ Ƙƛǎ ŘŜōǳǘ ǎƛƴƎƭŜΣ ά/ƭƻǎŜ ¸ƻǳǊ 9ȅŜǎέΣ ƭƛǾŜ ƻƴ 
BBC3 on Saturday evening.  The single will be released on Sunday 5th July on iTunes.  Looking ahead, he will 
be performing in the Radio1 LiveLounge next Tuesday, 7th July and has a busy summer performing at most 
ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŦŜǎǘƛǾŀƭǎ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ .Ǌƛǘŀƛƴ ŀƴŘ 9ǳǊƻǇŜΦ  Iƛǎ ƻǿƴ ά²ƛǎƘŜǎέ ǘƻǳǊ starts on 28th September. 
 
Apres GCSE  
Three of our Year 11s, Adam Orton, Dan and Alex Massie 
organised their own trip to Yorkshire to do the Leeds to 
IŀǊǊƻƎŀǘŜ ǎǘŀƎŜ ƻŦ ƭŀǎǘ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ¢ƻǳǊ ŘŜ CǊŀƴŎŜΦ  They completed 
it in two days, cycling 120km on the first day (Monday) and 
returned Tuesday night very hot, tired and hungry but pleased 
with their achievement.    
 
 
  

 
Year 11 Prom tonight 
Arrival 7.00 for 7.30. 
5ƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ ǘƻ ōring money to order your disc of photos -£5 payable today! 
5ƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ ǘƻ ōring money for drinks 
 
See you there!! 
 
Year 11 reminder:  
There are still people who have not completed their signing out. The deadline was last Friday! 
Please come into school next week to finish off. If you do not complete this process you may not be allowed 
your GCSE certificates. 
 
Drama Department’s Summer Season Warms Up  
The KS3 Drama Clubs kicked off the Summer Season of performances with a brilliant evening of 
entertaining sketches on Tuesday from a cast of 30 students. It was wonderful display of imagination and 
creativity.  
 
The Year 10 GCSE Drama Students and Year 10 Theatre Club (and the audience!) suffered the heat 
yesterday evening to produce a wonderful evening of entertainment. Congratulations! In doing so, they 
raised £103.91 for the Brain Tumour Charity. Particular thanks to Maisy Groves, Emily Sadler and Freya 
Stump who organised the Year 10 Theatre Club showcase, which combined Drama, Dance and Music with 
enthusiasm, intelligence and talent.  
 
The final performance in the Summer Season, will be ΨaŜƳŜƴǘƻ aƻǊƛΩ ǿǊƛǘǘŜƴ ōȅ ¸ear 13 student Alex 
Kither.  Tickets are £4 (Free to KTS students and staff). To reserve a place please email  
DramaBoxOffice@ktemplar.herts.sch.uk  
 
‘Fiddler on the Roof’ Recall Auditions 
Please visit the School Production page on the school website for the recall audition list and material. The 
auditions will take place next Monday and Tuesday lunchtimes. 
http://www.ktemplar.herts.sch.uk/Learning/School-Productions/ 
 
LAMDA Results are in! 
Congratulations to our Y8-10 LAMDA students who all passed their exam, with half of the students 
achieving the highest grade of Distinction. 94% of students achieved Merit or Distinction. This is a fantastic 
achievement for our talented performers! 

mailto:DramaBoxOffice@ktemplar.herts.sch.uk
http://www.ktemplar.herts.sch.uk/Learning/School-Productions/


 
LAMDA continues next year and many Year 7 students have applied to participate in LAMDA. If there are 
any current Year 9 students who would like to work with Mrs Wylie on a Tuesday after school on LAMDA, 
please contact Mrs Shaw, our LAMDA administrator. This opportunity may be particular interesting for 
students who are not taking GCSE Drama, but would like to continue to develop their performance skills. 
 
Please see below for results: 
 

Student GRADE   MARK 

Ruby Doherty Grade 4 Solo Acting 66 Merit 

Nathan Ferrari Grade 4 Solo Acting 74 Merit 

Charlotte Walley Grade 4 Solo Acting 81 Distinction 

Anni Tyson Grade 4 Solo Acting 76 Merit 

Eleanor Redfearn Grade 4 Solo Acting 80 Distinction 

Emily Hunter Grade 5 Solo Acting 61 

Alfie Sibley Grade 5 Solo Acting 69 Merit 

Harry Pearce Grade 5 Solo Acting 78 Merit 

Emily Sadler Grade 5 Solo Acting 71 Merit 

Maisy Groves Grade 5 Duologue Devising 63 

Matthew Inman Grade 5 Duologue Devising 80 Distinction 

Tom McKenzie Grade 5 Duologue Devising 77 Merit 

Danielle Close Grade 6 Solo Acting 82 Distinction 

Lily Thorn Grade 6 Solo Acting 86 Distinction 

Laura Gregory Grade 6 Duologue Devising 82 Distinction 

Isabelle Ravenscroft Grade 2 Duologue Devising 81 Distinction 

Alice Neale Grade 2 Duologue Devising 83 Distinction 

Joan Ariel Grade 2 Duologue Devising 84 Distinction 

Esme Wase Grade 2 Duologue Devising 84 Distinction 

Judith Simmonds Grade 2 Duologue Devising 82 Distinction 

Bryony Fleming Grade 2 Duologue Devising 78 Merit 

Dominic Chambers Grade 2 Duologue Devising 76 Merit 

Jack Allen Grade 2 Duologue Devising 76 Merit 

Honor Hughes Grade 2 Combined Duologue Acting 87 Distinction 

Luke Bandy Grade 2 Combined Duologue Acting 81 Distinction 

Madeleine Reid Grade 2 Duologue Acting 85 Distinction 

Connor Robinson Grade 2 Duologue Acting 82 Distinction 

Helena Wright Grade 2 Solo Acting 77 Merit 

Niamh Wase Grade 2 Solo Acting 80 Distinction 

James Smith Grade 2 Solo Devising 67 Merit 

Jake Lemoir Grade 2 Solo Devising 80 Distinction 

Charlotte Kingsbury Grade 2 Solo Acting 76 Merit 

 
Summer Festival 
During the final week of school this year, students will be participating in the KTS Summer Festival, our 
special summer education and experience program.  All students will be taking part in a number of free 
choice workshops during the week.  There are over 30 different workshops to choose from. The cost for 
these activities is £5.00.  Please make your payment via Wisepay or by cheques/cash in named envelopes in 
the accounts box outside top office.   Payments are due by Friday July 10th. Please direct enquiries to Mrs 
Levesley slevesley@ktemplar.herts.sch.uk 
 
Anglesey 2015  
I need the slips and money/cheques to me by Monday for the Hoodies.  Please see Mrs Curtis for details. 
There will be a meeting for everyone going to Anglesey at break time on Wednesday 8th July in K7. 

Mrs Curtis  
Art and Photography Exhibition 
The Annual KTS GCSE & A level Art and Photography Exhibition is coming up soon. Parents are very 
welcome to the open evenings on Tuesday 14th and Wednesday 15th July, from 4 pm until 6.30 pm in the 
school hall (more details next week). 

mailto:slevesley@ktemplar.herts.sch.uk


Changes to GCSEs for Students Currently in Year 9 ONLY 
GCSEs are Changing ς Year 10 English and Maths from September 2015 
If your child is currently in Year 9 you might remember from the Year 9 GCSE Options evening back in 
January that English and Mathematics GCSEs are changing.  Your child ǿƛƭƭ ǎǘǳŘȅ ǘƘŜ ΨǊŜŦƻǊƳŜŘΩ D/{9ǎ ƛƴ 
ǘƘŜǎŜ ǎǳōƧŜŎǘǎ ŦǊƻƳ {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ нлмрΦ ¢ƘŜ ōƛƎƎŜǎǘ ŎƘŀƴƎŜ ȅƻǳ ǿƛƭƭ ƴƻǘƛŎŜ ƛƳƳŜŘƛŀǘŜƭȅ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƛƴ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ 
school reports on progress and target grades for these courses. Any grades provided will be in the new 
range of 9-1 (where grade 9 is highest). The KS4 courses affected by this change are: 
 

¶ English Language GCSE 

¶ English Literature GCSE 

¶ Mathematics GCSE 

Information on grades for all other GCSEs will be in the more familiar A*-G format.  
How do the New Grades 9-1 Relate to the Old Grades A*-G? 
We thought you might find the information we recently received from Ofqual about the new grading 
structure of interest 

 

 

 

 
Calling all Year 10 Linguists! 
Remember that your speaking controlled assessments are taking place next Tuesday and Wednesday.  Your 
times will be displayed outside the languages office.  Please check these carefully and arrive a few minutes 
early. 
 
5ƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ ȅƻǳǊ ол ǿƻǊŘ ǎƘŜŜǘ ŀƴŘΣ ŦƻǊ DŜǊƳŀƴ ƻƴƭȅΣ ȅƻǳǊ ǇƘƻǘƻΦ 
 
Bonne chance!  Viel Glück! ¡Buena suerte! 
 
 
 
 
 



The Big Sing 
²Ŝ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜŘ ¸ŜŀǊ о ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŦǊƻƳ IŀǊǘǎŦƛŜƭŘΣ {ǘΦ WƻƘƴΩǎΣ ²Ŝǎǘƻƴ ŀƴŘ !ǎƘǿŜƭƭ ǎŎƘƻƻƭǎ ƻƴ aƻƴday morning 
for a Big Sing. 
Students took part in a singing workshop led by Rachel Dawson, and were then treated to a short 
performance from our Junior Orchestra and Flute Group. 
 
Matilda The Musical 
The Music and Drama departments are taking students to sŜŜ ǘƘŜ w{/Ωǎ ŀŎŎƭŀƛƳŜŘ ǇǊƻŘǳŎǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ aŀǘƛƭŘŀ 
The Musical in London on Wednesday 15th July. 
We still  have some tickets available, which we are now offering to parents.    The cost of the trip is £38.00 
which includes travel by coach to and from school, and the theatre ticket.  We will be departing at 12.00 
noon and returning to school at approximately 6.30pm.    If you would like to purchase a ticket, please 
email our Music Secretary, Sarah Fraser, on sfraser@ktemplar.herts.sch.uk. 
 
Jazz Spectacular 
{ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅ ƴƛƎƘǘΩǎ WŀȊȊ {ǇŜŎǘŀŎǳƭŀǊ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ƭƛǾŜŘ ǳǇ ǘƻ ƛǘǎ ƴŀƳŜ ŀƴŘ ǿŀǎ ƛƴŘŜŜŘ ŀ ǎǇŜŎǘŀŎǳƭŀǊ ŜǾŜƴƛƴƎΦ 
The Music Department would like to thank all students and staff who took part and made the evening such 
a success.  Photos of the evening can be seen on the website at The Knights Templar School - Galleries 
 
Did you spot this super article in the Comet this week?? 

 
 
Young Songwriter’s Academy 
Jai Garcha in Year 10 has been very busy writing and producing his own songs recently, and a couple of 
ƳƻƴǘƘǎ ŀƎƻ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜǎŜ ǿŀǎ ǎƘƻǊǘƭƛǎǘŜŘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ¸ƻǳƴƎ {ƻƴƎǿǊƛǘŜǊΩǎ !ŎŀŘŜƳȅΦ Wŀƛ ǿŀǎ ƛƴǾƛǘŜŘ ǘƻ ǇŜǊŦƻǊƳ 
his song Stand Tall in Westfield Shopping Centre as one of a group of finalists and had a brilliant experience, 
performing with great confidence and style. Laura Gregory, also Year 10, performed the female vocals with 
originality and flair and you can view a recording of their performance by clicking through to this Youtube 
link: http://youtu.be/s1Mdz3kWg3U 
 

mailto:sfraser@ktemplar.herts.sch.uk
http://www.ktemplar.herts.sch.uk/News/Galleries/
http://youtu.be/s1Mdz3kWg3U


Thank you from the PE Department! 
The PE Department would like to send out a BIG thank you ǘƻ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ǿƘƻ ǎŜƴǘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ {ŀƛƴǎōǳǊȅΩǎ !ŎǘƛǾŜ 
Kids Vouchers. Our order has gone through and we should receive it by the start of the new term. We have 
ordered some throwing training equipment and 2 outdoor basketball rings which we hope to have fixed up 
in the playground for general use during break times from September. 
 
Girls’ Tag Rugby 
On Thursday the 25th June a group of 9 Girls represented North Herts at the Girls U13 Tag Rugby Schools 
Games. The Girls played brilliantly throughout the day and came a commendable 7th. Pupils involved and 
tried in brackets were Abbie Picking (5), Eva Dennis (3), Maggie Read (2), Olivia Burley (1)(Including try of 
the tournament!), Eloise Fox (1), Verity Naylor (1), Bethany Sell, Kira Beck, Brooke Pitman.  
 
Follow @ KTS_PE for photos 
 
Year 8 and Year 9 Rewards Trip to Thorpe Park 
This year on Monday the 22nd of June, the school took a selected few of year eight and nines to Thorpe 
Park as a reward for our hard work. 
 
Throughout the day all of the teachers participated; whether it was going on rides or just having general 
conversations with the pupils. We felt that this was a nice opportunity to socialise with them. 
 
The day consisted of many things, such as: going on rides, eating lunch, souvenir shopping and mainly 
having fun. Also, the teachers set up a register which was taken at midday. Many students thought that this 
was a good system because if we lost someone in our group then we could meet them again and they knew 
that we were alright. 
 
Here are some students who also thought that Thorpe Park was an amazing reward: 
 
 Sophie Allen thought that it was a fun and rewarding treat at the end of a long hard-working year.   
James Rutter says 'the queues were shorter than normal.'  
!ƭƛŎŜ ²ƛƴȊŜǊ ŎƭŀƛƳǎΣ ϥL ǘƘƻǳƎƘǘ ƛǘ ǿŀǎ ŀ ƴƛŎŜ ǘǊŜŀǘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŜƴŘ ƻŦ ŀ ōǊƛƭƭƛŀƴǘ ȅŜŀǊΗΩ 
 Finally Thomas Keenan quotes ϥƛǘ ǿŀǎ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ŜƴŘƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊ ŀŦǘŜǊ ŀƭƭ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŜȄŀƳǎΩΦ 
 
In conclusion, we feel that the Thorpe park rewards trip was a brilliant reward. As the pupils who have 
worked hard through the year were rewarded in a fun way! Also, we were able to interact with teachers 
that we may not have been taught by before. 

By Katie Hanrahan Year 8 
 

     
 
See the rest of these fabulous pictures on our website at  The Knights Templar School - Galleries 
 
 
 
Dragons Den visits KTS 
Ian Helmore a Dragons Den ‘winner’ visited and spoke to the GCSE Year 10 Business studies group. He 
spoke to the students about his journey and how he came up with the steri-spray idea, an ultra-violet light in 
showers and taps that kills legionnaires bacteria. His investors in the Dragons Den were Deborah Meaden 
and Theo Paphitis. His device is saving lives in the UK and soon will be doing the same in the USA if the 
investment can be found. 

http://www.ktemplar.herts.sch.uk/News/Galleries/


 
He gave the students excellent advice with regards to starting their own businesses, but also told them to 
work really hard at school and take advantages of all opportunities presented to them. His own children 
came to Knights Templar and he commented what an excellent school it was and is. He said that Knights 
Templar students are courteous and polite and have a great deal of respect for their teachers, which is not 
often the case at other schools he has visited. 
 
We would like to thank Ian for taking time out of his busy day to come and speak to our students. 

Ms Brando Business Studies teacher 
 

 

 
 
 
Library News 

 

On Wednesday 8
th
 July we are looking forward to hosting 

a special Book Shadowing Event with Ashwell School.  All 
Year 6 pupils will be visiting Knights Templar to 
participate in discussions, share opinions with Miss 
Stevens’ Year 7 English pupils and then vote for their own 
favourite Kate Greenaway shortlisted Book for 2015.  This 
is a wonderful opportunity both in terms of literacy 

development, but also for enrichment of all those involved.   We will be interested in seeing whether our 
overall winner is the same as that chosen by the official judging panel.  Watch this space…. !              
 

Parent Book Swap 
Summer holidays are approaching and this is an ideal opportunity to catch up with the latest block buster 
novel. Here at Knights Templar we are keen to offer busy parents the opportunity to carry on enjoying a good 
book with the introduction of a parental book swap service. The facility will be available at the start of new 
term, September 2015. The bookcase will be located in our schools main reception area, and contain a good 
selection of short stories and quick reads. Borrowers can select a book and read at their leisure. This is a 
free service, and open to all.  

Nora and Sarah , Librarians 

 
 
 
 
 



 
Sixth Form News: 
 
Final induction day a great success! 
Last Friday, prospective year 12 students attended their final sixth form induction day at KTS, taking the 
opportunity to attend taster sessions in all of the available A- Level and BTEC subjects. Students also had 
the opportunity to listen to Dr Heskith, a guest speaker from The University of Cambridge before attending  
 
aǊ wŀȅƳŜƴΩǎ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŀǘƛƻƴ ƻƴ ŀƭƭ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ wider opportunities available in the sixth form; mentoring, sport 
and music tours, competitive sport, recreational activities, school productions, Gold D of E and many more.  
 
CƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŘŀȅΩǎ ƎǊŀƴŘ ŦƛƴŀƭŜΣ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǿŜǊŜ ǘǊŜŀǘŜŘ ǘƻ ŀƴ ŜȄŎŜǇǘƛƻƴŀƭ ǎƻƭƻ CǊŜƴŎƘ Horn performance by Ben 
Goldscheider (year 12), as well as an upbeat performance from our resident student band, including Barney 
Taylor, Alex Underwood and Harry Waters. Prospective student Adam Craig was even lucky enough to win 
an iPad Air as part of the KTS feedback super-draw! 
 
We would like to thank all of the students who took the time to attend the induction days last week, as well 
as show our appreciation for all of the current sixth form students and teachers who contributed to a 
fantastic couple of days! 
 
Year 12 Induction Days- in photos 

               
 

 

   

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

      

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
Sixth form students work with year 2 pupils in Science 
The science department recently invited 30 year 2 pupils from local primary schools to try some messy, fun 
and exciting science activities, with the assistance of a number of sixth form students. The primary school 
ǇǳǇƛƭǎ ƘŀŘ ŀ ŦŀƴǘŀǎǘƛŎ ǘƛƳŜ ŀƴŘ ƻǳǊ ǎƛȄǘƘ ŦƻǊƳ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΩ ƛƴŎǊŜŘƛōƭŜ ŜƴǘƘǳǎƛŀǎƳ ŀƴŘ ƎŜƴŜǊŀƭ ŎƻƴǘǊƛōǳǘƛƻƴǎ 
were a huge factor in the success ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŘŀȅΦ IŜŀŘ ƻŦ /ƘŜƳƛǎǘǊȅΣ aƛǎǎ ²ŀƭƭƭŀŎŜ ǎŀƛŘΤ Ψ¢ƘŜȅ όǎƛȄǘƘ ŦƻǊƳŜǊǎύ 
were all genuinely brilliant, and their help was not only appreciated by me and the technicians, but 
ŜǎǇŜŎƛŀƭƭȅ ōȅ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊн ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǿƘƻ ǘƘƻǳƎƘǘ ǘƘŜȅ ǿŜǊŜ ŀƳŀȊƛƴƎΗΩ 
 
The sixth formers involved were; Amelia Ellis, Rebecca Maynard, Adam Dixon, Nick Bell, Joe Nelson, Greg 
Goddard and George Muge. Special credit needs to go to Helen Inman and Alex Bowles who were especially 
amazing as they helped set up, assisted with all the activities and even stayed through break to help out 
too- well done to all involved! 
 
Year 12 Chemistry Students Bag Prestigious Internships  
Congratulations to Kate Bennett, Amelia Ellis, and Charlie Langshaw who, with a little help from the 
chemistry department, have all managed to secure summer internships at the University of Cambridge 
Biochemistry Department this summer! The students will be working in a world renowned laboratory that 
investigates how molecules that alter cell growth can help in the fight against cancer.  
 
Sixth form students help get sports day underway 
Sports day is scheduled for next Friday 10th July but the hurdles events got underway this week with the 
help of an enthusiastic team of sixth form students who helped organise the equipment, motivate the 
pupils and record the times/ results from the day. This is another example of the fantastic support shown 
by our sixth form students to the wider community of the school- thank you to those who were involved! 
 

 


